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SSoouutthhssii ddee  AAõõss    

22001122  BBooaarrdd  ooff   DD ii rreeccttoorrss  
  

OOff ff ii cceerrss::  
 

Director:  Phil Meyers          770-487-4220 

pkmeyers1@earthlink.net  

 

Vice-Director:  Tom Romine        770-461-2507 

allproci@comcast.net 

 

Rec. Secretary: Jim Johnston    770-423-4344 

john8191@bellsouth.net 

 

Treasurer:  Betty Miller          770-502-8131 

tc_bmiller@yahoo.com   

 

Corr. Secretary:  Eugene Willingham  

                                                       770-253-6518 

eewill@numail.org   

 

Past Dir./Advisor: Tom Miller    770 -502-8131 

tc_bmiller@yahoo.com   
  

CCoommmmii tt tteeee  CChhaaii rrppeerrssoonnss:: 
 

Activities:                       *Position Open!         
                   * Can be shared, for twice the fun!   

Newsletter:                       M ike  & G wyneth  

                                                     Shotwell                    
 

Mileage keeper:               Eugene Willingham  
 

Membership:      Jackie Johnston 
 

Historian/ Scrapbook:  Ann Hunter  
 

Tech Activities:            Bentley Bohanan  
 

Phone Tree: Merle Bennett  
 

Fashion:                    Position Open! 

22001122  SSoouutthhssii ddee  AAõõss  CCll uubb  EEvveennttss  

  

****BBOOAA RRDD   MM EEEETTII NN GG::    OOCCTT..  33,,    77::0000 at the 
home of Phil and Kathie Meyers .  Dessert will 
be served! 

October 27 Planning Meeting for 2013 

November 9 Annual Business Meeting/Dinner  

November 10 Fox Hunt at Bear Creek Hounds, 
Moreland  

December (TBA) Annual Christmas Party  
 

2012 Events of Interest  
 

October 10-13 Hershey Car Show 

October 19-20 Sweet Home Alabama ð CAMFC tour 
in Huntsville, AL.  

November 16-18 Moultrie Swap Meet  

 

Editorõs Notes:   

Happy Halloween, to All!  As we move into fall, our 
thoughts turn to pumpkins, the smell of burning leaves, 
and little folk roaming the n eighborhoods in search of 
tricks or treats.  

So get your candy corn and caramels, and peruse our 
stories of several tours just completed, and be sure to get 
in line for the upcoming Sweet Home Alabama Tour in 
Huntsville.  

MM ii kk ee  &&   GGww yynneetthh  SShhoottww eell ll           

 

 

      
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:pkmeyers1@earthlink.net
mailto:pkmeyers1@earthlink.net
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
mailto:eewill@numail.org
mailto:tc_bmiller@yahoo.com
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October  Birthdays   October   Anniversaries   

1st       James Bowlden 

 

3rd   -   Merle & Lisa Bennett 

 

4th  Jackie Peterson  
5th  Hugh Brandon  
10th  Bud Shelton  
11th  Jim Johnston  
14th  Jane Carne  
16th  Fran Watkins  
23rd  Ray Besch  
  

 
  

NN ootteess  ff rroomm  OOuurr  DD ii rreeccttoorr  

Hi friendly folks!  

November 9 is the date for our annual Business Meeting, where we will be choosing our officers for 2013. 

PLEASE R.S.V.P. so we will know what size accommodation we will need. 

September was a terrific month of activity for the Southside A's and if you missed our travels, please join in 

soon. Look for activity details in the news.  Next month we have a great tour coming in conjunction with the 

Central Alabama Model A Ford Club: "Sweet Home AlabamaȢȱ 

Now if I can just cross the state line without that loud explosion and that darn dent in ȭ the hood --------. 

Lastly, Fayetteville Radiator, Inc. has agreed to be an advertiser for the next three months in the SSA's 

newsletter.  In exchange, we will have a gift certificate from them to give away at the Christmas party good for 

a complete radiator clean and repair for just $30.00!! Radiator must be carried into the shop as the deal does 

not include removal and replacement. This shop knows how to work with old car radiators as they have been 

at it for many years. 

3ÅÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÁÄ ÆÅÁÔÕÒÅÄ ÂÅÌÏ×ȣȢȢ 

AAnnddȣȣOOCCTTOOBBEERR  BBOOAARRDD  MMEEEETTIINNGG  ----  WWEEDD  OOCCTT..  33  aatt   77::0000ȣȣȣ at the Meyersȭ home. 

ALL SOUTHSIDE A'S MEMBERS ARE WELCOME! 

Phil Meyers

 

  

  

    

cd 
This girl said she recognized me from 

the vegetarian club,  

but Iôd never met herbivore. 

ba  
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HH ii gghhll ii gghhttss  ff rroomm  tthhee    

BBooaarrdd  ooff   DD ii rreeccttoorrss  MM eeeett ii nngg 

The SSAõs August Board Meeting was held on 

September 5th  at the home of Phil & Kathie 

Meyers. 

The following members were present: Phil & 

Kathie M eyers, Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell, Jim  & 

Jackie Johnston, Tom Romine, and Jim Hunter.  

The August  2012 Board meeting minutes were 

accepted.  

Treasurer Betty Miller reported  via email that we 

have a balance of $1233.41.   The Treasurers Report 

was accepted.   

Tech:   Phil Meyers suggested that more Tech 

Sessions be held during the winter mon ths when 

most folks are maintaining their cars for the 

following touring season .   

Activities:    Upcoming activities are : 

October 19 ð 20th:  Sweet Home Alabama Tour, 

Huntsville, AL . 

October 27th: Is the date set aside for the 2013 

planning meeting with ot her interested clubs.  

Tom & Betty Miller will host this meeting.  

November 9 th: Annual Business Meeting and 

election of Officers. 

Old Business:   Jim Johnston has sent out ballots 

for the Nominating Committee to the membership.   

 

 

 

 

The Nominating Committ ee will be announced at 

the October Board Meeting. 

New Business:   The website was discussed as new 

member Pat Tyler mentioned that he has much 

experience in that field.  Mike Shotwell will 

contact Pat and see if the website project can be 

revived.  

Mike suggested the Southside Aõs pursue some 

format of a phone tree specifically  to get members 

energized and participating in our events.  He has 

had good results personally contacting members 

by phone in the 400A club. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Jim Johnston, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

TTrreeaassuurreerrõõss  RReeppoorr tt   
 

Balance as of  
July 31, 2012 

$1,218.41 

Deposits $15.00 

Expenses $0.00 

Balance as of  
August 31, 2012 

 
$1,233.41 

  

STOLEN CAR LOOKOUT REQUEST!!  

1923 Model T Ford stolen from a barn in Kiln , Miss. Car has unusual paint 

scheme of turquoise body, black fenders and cream wheels. Carries engine 

number 6865059. If you see or hear anything of this car please contact Robert 

Cardin at  rwcardin@bellsouth.net  

mailto:rwcardin@bellsouth.net
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FFeeaattuurr eedd  PPhhoottoo  ooff   tthhee  MM oonntthh: (As with 2011, we will be  featuring photos  that glorify the Model 

A in all its varied styles, and enhanced by beautiful or intriguing settings.   Keep track of your favorites 
throughout the year and we will once again take a tally and announce the winner for òMiss 2012.ó)   

 

 

 

 
 

The Southside Spy     

(Editorõs Note: this section reports rumors, sightings 
and other miscellaneous pertinent data.  Factual 
information is always sought, however, 
misstatements, distortions and outright fabrications 
will also be strongly considered).  

Other worldly news?  The Southside spy network 

has had to go even deeper with their investigating 

talents to solve a most vexing occurrence. It seems 

that traveling to Alabama for the Tuskegee tour 

resulted in a second broken fan blade in the 

-ÅÙÅÒÓȭ beautiful Fordor.  Early delving by our  

 

 

 

 

ÓÔÁÆÆ ÐÏÉÎÔÓ ÔÏ Á ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ȰÆÏÒÃÅ ÆÉÅÌÄȱ ÔÈÁÔ ÁÐÐÅÁÒÓ 

to be triggered by this particular Model A crossing 

the state line.  Experts are being called in to find 

solutions, and an exorcism has not been ruled out.  

Since Dick Carne ×ÁÓ ÎÏÔ ÏÎ ÅÉÔÈÅÒ ȰÆÁÎ ÂÌÁÄÅȱ 

tour, we cannot blame his rain-inducing, or other, 

secret powers.  

We will report any updates as we receive them.   

 

OOCCTTOOBBEERR  
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TTuusskk eeggeeee  AAii rr mmeenn  --  GGeeoorr ggee  WWaasshhii nnggtt oonn  CCaarr vveerr   TToouurr   
Sept. 7-8, 2012  

By Mike Shotwell 

7ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ $ÁÉÒÙ 1ÕÅÅÎ ÏÎ (×Ù στ ÁÓ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÕÎÃÈ ÐÁÄ ɉÙÅÓȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÉÃÅ ÃÒÅÁÍȦɊ ÆÏÕÒ -ÏÄÅÌ !ȭÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÍÏÄÅÒÎ ÁÕÔÏ 

took off for Auburn for a ÎÉÇÈÔȭÓ ÓÔÏÐÏÖÅÒȟ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÁÒÒÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÎ 4ÕÓËÅÇÅÅ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÍÁÉÎ ÔÏÕÒȢ  We made a quick stop 

in Franklin, to meet up with Johnnie and Sean Hobbs, and 3ÅÁÎȭÓ Ô×Ï ÓÏÎs, Caleb and Luke.  They joined the 

caravan in  *ÏÈÎÎÉÅȭÓ &ÏÒÄÏÒ. 

The drive was beautiful and smooth until somewhere just shy of 

Roanoke,  the MeyerÓȭ fan blade decided to become unruly, 

shearing off with a bang and putting a pretty good sized dent in 

the underside of their hood.  After a 45-minute masterful repair 

by Phil, with help from Tom Miller , Jim Johnston and Fred Huey, 

and quick-thinking Lisa Bennett and Betty Miller  providing 

umbrellas to ward off the warm sun, we were back on track.   

! ÓÈÏÒÔ ÄÒÉÖÅ ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ -Ã$ÏÎÁÌÄȭÓ ÉÎ Roanoke, which 

offered some air-conditioned relief, not to mention the medicinal 

benefits of another soft-serve treat for the Shotwells (adding 

moral support is hard work!)  

Upon entering Auburn, the skies opened up just long enough to get us washed off and through the heart of 

town, past the university and the landÍÁÒË 4ÏÏÍÅÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒȢ  .ÏÔ ÆÁÒ ÏÆÆ ÏÕÒ ÈÅÁÌÓȟ ÔÈÅ 2ÏÍÉÎÅÓ ÁÎÄ "ÅÓÃÈÓ 

arrived at the hotel, and we headed out for dinner, half of us to sample Creole and seafood, the others to a 

ÐÏÐÕÌÁÒ !ÕÂÕÒÎ ÇÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÐÌÁÃÅȟ .ÉÆÆÅÒȭÓȢ  %ÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÅÎÊÏÙÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÄÒÉÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ Äinners in charming Auburn.   

The following day we traveled to the Tuskegee Airmen Museum where we met up with our hosts, the Central 

Alabama !ȭÓȢ  4ÈÅ 2ÁÎÇÅÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ (ÉÓÔÏÒÉÃ 3ÉÔÅ ÇÁÖÅ ÕÓ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÂÁÃËÇÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÁÌË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÁÉÒÆÉÅÌÄ 

during WWII.    Meant originally as an experiment to determine if blacks were capable of being pilots, the 

endeavor soon became a reality, with help from the insistence of First Lady, Eleanor Roosevelt, who visited the 

airfield and even took a ride with one of the pilots.   This unit entered the war with the mission of protecting 

Allied bombers over Europe, essential to the war effort;  they never lost a plane they guarded, incredible in that 

before their appearance, losses were extremely high.   

 The museum is housed in the original hanger 

where the planes were maintained, and it is 

set up like as it was then, complete with the 

sounds of plane engines firing up.  The offices 

are also set up as they were at that time, 

giving the visitor a real sense of the day-to-

day operations, undertaken by both black 

and white personnel.  There are also multiple 

recordings of interviews with the airmen, 

telling their recollections of that remarkable 

moment in history. 

Our day continued with a pleasant, short 

drive to the campus of the University where 

we were met by William Carver Lennard, 

Resource Person for the College of 

ά[Ŝǘ ƳŜ ǎƘƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ 
repair a fan blade, aƛƪŜΧΦέ 
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Agriculture, Environment and Natural Sciences.   He spoke to us under the shade of trees surrounding a 

magnificent statue of Booker T. Washington, the founder of the university.  -ÒȢ ,ÅÎÎÁÒÄȭÓ ÆÁÔÈÅÒ ÈÁÄ ËÎÏ×Î ÏÎÅ 

ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÕÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙȭÓ ÍÏÓÔ ÉÌÌÕÓÔÒÉÏÕÓ ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÏÒÓȟ 'ÅÏÒÇÅ 7ÁÓÈÉÎÇÔÏÎ #ÁÒÖÅÒȟ Á ÍÁÎ ÏÆ ÍÁÎÙ ÔÁÌÅÎÔÓ ÂÕÔ ÐÅÒÈÁÐÓ 

best known for his discovery of endless uses for the Georgia peanut.   He was also a tireless resource for the 

farmers in that region, traveling to give seminars and answer questions, to educate and enrich.  His museum on 

the campus is full of displays chronicling the many and 

varied talents of this remarkable man.  

Our own Henry Ford was a benefactor of the  

university , and his good friend, Thomas Edison,  

offered Carver  a significant  salary to come work with 

him. The appreciative Carver declined, and remained at 

Tuskegee for the rest of his life.   

We had a lovely drive home, with a stop in LaGrange at 

ÔÈÅ $ÁÉÒÙ 1ÕÅÅÎ Ï×ÎÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÕÔÈÓÉÄÅ !ȭÓ 4ÁÙÌÏÒ 

Merrill.  Fortified with our requisite ice cream we 

headed back after a very enjoyable tour.    

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The Southside tour group included: Tom & Liz Romine ; Jim & Jackie Johnston; Fred & Kathy Huey ; Ray & 

Terry Besch ; Phil & Kathie Meyers ; Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell, John , Sean, Caleb & Luke Hobbs; Lisa & 

Merle Bennett, and Tom & Betty Miller.   

  

NNoovveemmbbeerr   1100  --  BBeeaarr   CCrr eeeekk   HHoouunnddss  OOppeennii nngg  HHuunntt !!   

 

Horses! Hounds! Model Aõs!  What a wonderful-sounding combinationéand fun for the whole family! 

The Southside Aõs, through Kathy Huey, have been invited to participate in the opening Fox Hunt and 

Moreland Days at the impressive Bear Creek Hounds property on Saturday, November 10th.  Stay tuned 

for details, however, early plans call for two optional arrival times: the first being 8:00 am, for a ride on 

the trolley wagons that follow the riders and hounds acr oss the fields (at trolley pace, not a gallop!); the 

second is an arrival time of 10:00, in time to park your òAó on the lawn in front of the main house for a 

display for all to enjoy.  Bring a picnic and enjoy horses, hounds, dog trainers, falconers, face painting for 

the kids, and more! 

PPLLAANNNNIINNGG  MMEEEETTIINNGG  FFOORR  22001133  --  SSaattuurr ddaayy,,  OOccttoobbeerr   2277  

Have some good ideas for tours or other activities for next year?  Or would you just like to kick around 

possibilities?  Then come to Tom and Betty Millers lovely home on October 27 for the Annual Planning 

Meeting.  We will be joined by members from some of the surrounding clubs, including Central Alabama, 

to discuss and formulate a fun and engaging slate of events for 2013. WE WANT YOUR INPUT!  

Booker T. Washington, Founder 
of Tuskegee University 
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Those Dirty White Walls  
By Bentley Bohanan  

Oh, boy, what a busy time in the shop.  I am always very thankful for the work in the shop, all 

my good customers, the great weather we have been enjoying and just the blessings of having a 

great job that I enjoy d oing. Working on Model A Ford s! What could be better?  

Every day I get visitors, E -mailers, and phone callers with questions for me about their Model 

Aõs. Here is one that I have  received in the past few weeks, that I thought might be of interest 

to other enthusiasts. 

I have whitewall tires on my Model A Ford. What cleaners should I use to keep them shiny 

and new? To make a short story very long éWe just got back from the National Tour in 

Chattanooga, where I had the opportunity to tour the Coker Tire Company. They have a big 

collection of classic cars and motorcy cles, many of them wearing wide whitewall tires. Coker 

sells a specially formulated whitewall cleaner called òWide Whiteó for only $5.95, which 

promises to keep your whitewalls òSnowy Whiteó. Go to www.cokertire.com  and search for 

whitewall cleaner. I personally have used Wesley õs Bleach White, available at Wal-mart. 

Tough stains get some scrubbing with a n SOS pad.  Do not use petroleum solvents, pai nt 

thinner, or other harsh chemicals!  

[Editors Note:  

Here are a couple of alternate methods  - The first, used successfully by some club members, 

are two products by Detail Pro : 1) for heavy cleaning there is òWhite Wall Sprayó applied with 

a brass bristle  white -wall brush ; 2) then there are òWhite Wall Wipesó for daily/weekly touch-

ups.  These products donõt harm your skin and so donõt require gloves to apply. 

And an anonymous tip suggests using carburetor  cleaner on a rag to remove brown spots on 

your whi tewalls. Be sure to put the cleaner on a rag, NOT directly on the tire.  Rub it on and 

brown spots disappear. ] 

Enjoy the Drive...            

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

The Tech Corner  

EEDDIITTOORRSSȭȭ  HHEEAALLTTHH  TTIIPPSS!!     
Ice Cream Diet 

,ÏÓÅ ×ÅÉÇÈÔ ÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÉÃÅ ÃÒÅÁÍȩȩ  )ÔȭÓ ÔÒÕÅȦ  !ÃÃÏÒÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ (ÏÌÌÙ 

McCord, you can shed pounds while still indulging in your 

favorite treat, while also lowering blood pressure and lessening 

your risk of colon cancer.  Heh, heh, this is a tip worth sharing! 

The Ice Cream Diet by Holly McCord 

Available through Amazon 

 

http://www.cokertire.com/
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II nntteerrnnaatt ii oonnaall   MM ooddeell   AA   DD aayy  
TTww oo  WWoonnddeerrff uull   TToouurrss      

The September, 22nd tours to both the Truett Cathy car collection, and Barbara KitchenȭÓ  home, made for a truly 

memorable International Model A Day.  We had a huge turnout from our club, most of who joined in for both 

events.   

We began the day in Fayetteville, and took a delightful 35-mile excursion mapped out by Dick Carne, past 

beautiful homes and countryside, to arrive at the Truett Cathy Farm in Hampton, GA.  Once there, we were 

directed into one of the beautiful pastures for parking alongside two other Model A clubs, the Cadillac club,  a few 

church groups, and other miscellaneous guests.    

Two large buildings house the wonderful and varied 

car collection, plus there is a wonderful trolley car that 

houses a model train scene that pays homage to many 

Atlanta landmarks such as Coca Cola, Delta, the old 

Ford Assembly Plant, and more.  There is even a model 

of the Cathy home as well as the original Chick-fil -A. 

We were able to wander at our leisure  through the 

displays, and out onto the shady grass where more 

vintage cars were parked.  A lunch buffet was served 

×ÉÔÈ ÓÕÃÈ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÏÎÅ ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÁÔ σππ-400 people 

were through the line in no time.  The Chick-fil -A meal was delicious, 

and the many friendly staff people even came around to hand out ice 

cream for dessert.   Everyone was made to feel so at home.  And to top it 

off, Mr. Cathy and his wife came over from their house and said a few 

words to the guests in one of the car barns.   The whole event was 

ÅÖÉÄÅÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÁÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÍÁÒËÅÄ -ÒȢ #ÁÔÈÙȭÓ 

remarkable life and contributions;  it was a special treat 

to have been among his guests.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


